Missionary to Australia

Frank and Cyd James

PO Box 479
Geraldton PO, WA 6531
Australia

Phone: 011-61-4-3709-7045 In Australia: 0437 097 045 E-mail: frjnm@yahoo.com

A Ministry of Home Missionary Baptist Church Home Baptist Church - Mission

P.O. Box 6 Clio, MI 48420
Phone: (734) 621-9004
E-mail: home.b.church@gmail.com
www.homebaptistchurch.org
Pastor Matthew Rowland
E-mail: mr.mattrowland@gmail.com



"For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever. Amen." Romans 11:36

August 2021

Dear Brethren,

"I will praise thee for ever, because thou hast done it: and I will wait on thy name; for it is good before thy saints." (Psalm 52:9). Greetings in the precious name of Jesus Christ the Lord. We pray that each one is doing well.

Our services were hindered for a couple of Lord's days due to the Wildflower Show that is held each year in Mullewa. The Shire council called to inform me that the Community Hall would be needed for preparations as well as for the event itself. Though this was unexpected, we are thankful to be able to use the Hall once again.

In the meantime, I was able to prepare another Gospel bulletin and have distributed it in the community, for which we thank the Lord. Our prayer is that the name of the Lord will continue to be glorified and magnified through the proclamation of the Gospel to people wherever He leads.

Our sincere thanks once again for your continued love, encouragement, prayers, and support for the Lord's work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.

Love in Christ, Frank James

News From The Homefront

Communities –

There is a restaurant that we get take-away food from, and the second Frank calls in and says hello, the waiter says, "Hi Frank, do you want the usual"? We think it's his USA accent but aren't sure. The population of Geraldton and it's surrounding suburbs and small towns are over 40,000. Also, while running errands, we have come across a lady phlebotomist and she will ask me when I'm coming in next. She loves to tell me about her studies and where she has worked. She has lived an interesting life and migrated here about a decade ago. Since we are from another country, she likes to ask us questions as well. Though the biggest surprise was being remembered by the owners of a shoe store. It has been three years since we went there. Maybe it helped that Frank was wearing the same tennis shoes that he bought those three years ago. The owners are from Italy and told us that they have been living in Geraldton for over 50 years. We enjoy meeting people, and they almost always ask why we are in Geraldton, and that gives Frank an opportunity to talk about the mission work. As I've mentioned before, in our case, being "different" has given opportunities to share the Gospel.

A friend in Christ, Cyd James